Maple Grove Township Board Meeting Minutes

Meeting date: 2017/10/16 - Presented by: Tish Yaros - Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM. All board members present, except Supervisor Krupp. The
minutes from the September 18th meeting were read and motion made by Clerk Yaros
seconded by Anderson to approve. Motion passed.

Cheryl Hadsall from Saginaw County Board of Commissioners gave an update on the progress
of the new jail. Spence Brothers were awarded the contract as General Contractor. She also
gave notice that there could potentially be a lot of proposals and millages on the 2018 ballots.

Pat Andres reported that the hose testing has been completed. They will have to replace the
large diameter hose. Pat is investigating the costs and how to fund the new hose.

Treasurer Bishop reported on the Waste Mangement numbers for the township and mentioned
they will be holding their Holiday Light Recycling program again this year starting on November
15, 2017. Bishop also stated that a survey may go out with the Winter tax bills to see what
other services the Rehman Health Center can provide to be more viable. Treasurer Bishop also
presented Pat Olk’s report that all ordinance issues including yard clean up, property
appearance and yard waste burning issues were addressed and are moving along nicely.

Treasurer Bishop proposed Resolution 10-2017-1 to allow the Township to enter into an Insured
Cash Sweep account with the State Bank of Fenton and also allow our deposit funds to be fully
FDIC insured. Seconded by Yaros. Motion passed.

Trustee Wendling reported that the playground equipment is here and will be installed October
25th and should be completed by October 27th. At the Park Planning Meeting it was decided
they would get a couple bids to help draw up a 5 year park plan.

Trustee Anderson updated everyone on the work with the Road commission. Work on Briggs
road has begun. The Cross tube on Briggs needs to be replaced and will be added to project.
Bueche Rd grinding is moving forward.

Clerk Yaros passed along information from Supervisor Krupp about the Misteguay meeting that
was scheduled for October 4 was cancelled and no new meeting has been set to date.

Treasurer Bishop motioned to pay bills #18278 thru 18302 totaling $42,147.47 including paying
the Road Commission for hotpatch, culvert repairs and brining. Anderson supported. Motion
passed.

Clerk Yaros motioned to adjourn the meeting, supported by Wendling. Motion passed. Meeting
adjourned at 7:20 PM



